
Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

July 28, 2016 
 

Meeting was held at Hero’s after the regular Thursday Tournament. 
 
Before the meeting started Rob Jarvis came in to talk to us about the new drop zone and 
the reason behind the change. We were not in compliance with the USGA rule with the 
drop area being on the other side of the pond, so a drop area was created on the tee box 
side of the pond and to the right. 
 
This area will be used for WMSGA tournaments, our President’s Cup and for the Club 

Championship. On any Thursday, the original drop zone on the other side of the pond 
can be used, for scoring purposes, if you use the old drop zone, put an x in front of your 
score on the card. Brian will be posting our scores and he will do the Equitable Stroke 
Control. 
 
You can not circumvent a USGA rule with a local rule. 
 
Rob was asked about the second Port-A-Potty, he did not realize that nothing had been 
done about it. 
 
Treasurer’s Report -– Jean reported that we had $2,040.10 in the checkbook. The 
donation to Caring Connections was $1,034.10 (this is a wash – we took in this amount). 
 
2 dozen balls were bought to give Carole Cook for chip-ins. This expense was $42.20. 
 
The income for the month was $1,656.12 with expenses of $1,836.20 with a net total of  
-$180.08. 
 
Secretary’s Report – Sandy highlighted last month’s minutes which basically these 
items were on Karen’s list to discuss. 
 
Club Championship – ladies were reminded that next Wednesday and Thursday 
(August 3 &4) will be the tournament. This is a stroke played flighted tournament with an 
overall winner then a winner in each flight. Ladies should be encouraged to sign up, you 
will play with ladies’’ in your same flight. 
 
Flight A – handicaps 0 – 17 
Flight B – handicaps 18 – 25 
Flight C – handicaps 26 – 40+ 
 
WMSGA – report from Jean Young and Robin Ashe about the Maine Amateur Ladies 
Golf Tournament held at PVCC. 
Jean report that there were 9 junior players, This is very encouraging for golf in Maine. 
 



 
Jean reported that there were 9 junior players. This is encouraging for the future of golf in 
Maine. 
 
Bangor Muni was well represented with participants and winners. 
 
Our own winners: 
 
Staci Creech – Overall Winner 
 
Lori Frost – 4th overall and first in Flight 1 
Liz Coffin – 10th overall  
Nancy Hart – Tied for 31st, and 4th in Flight 3 
Marlene Viger – 41st 
Pegi Whited – 44th, and 2nd in Flight 4 
Beverly Dubay – 47th 
Diane Herring – 48th 
Ilse Pflander – 57th  
Karen Bamford – 61st 
 
We also had many women that volunteered – 
 
Rita Stimpson, Jean Young, Kathy Constantine, Shelley Drillon, Anne Pooler, Rachael 
LaPointe, Brenda Crosby, Claudette Amoroso, Vi Kemp, Sandy Meehan, Linda Libby, 
Dottie Cerbone, Gloria Attentweiller, Janet Anderson, Sue Roberts 
 
AUGUST 11

TH
 – SOLHEIM CUP 

 

Karen had sent out an email with color suggestions and looking for what the ladies were 
in favor of. A motion was made by Sandy Meehan that we use red and blue. This was 
seconded by Racheal LaPointe and so moved. 
Now we have to decide on the names. 
 
Karen is going to send out an email looking for suggestions for names. 
 
I am sorry if I left anything out but there was just too much noise and talking going on. 
 
Chip – Ins – these were awarded by Carole Cook. We did not play many days at Bangor 
in July so there was not many. 
 
Respectively submitted 
 
 
Sandy Meehan 
Secretary 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


